Minutes of the McDill Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District Meeting held at 6:00 PM on September 14th, 2023 at Ben Franklin Junior High Library

Meeting called to order on 09/14/2023 at 18:02
Board of Commissioners present: Krista Olson, Mike Phillips, Carl Rasmussen, Sheila Stanchik (interim secretary) (Keely Fischler and Joe Senn are excused)
Previous meeting minutes: Mike Phillips moved that we dispense and place on file the reading of the previous meeting minutes and they be approved as written. The motion was seconded by Carl Rasmussen and approved by all of the lake district members present.
Replacement of county representative: Dave Peterson is the current county representative for this lake district and is indefinitely unable to attend the scheduled meetings. It has been brought to the district to request replacement of Dave Peterson. Traci Arnold has volunteered to replace the current county representative. At this time, the process to change representatives is unknown. This topic will be readdressed with further research.
General Announcements:
· Once the lake freezes, please remember to be diligent with the trimming of trees around your shoreline. This helps facilitate weed removal in the summer as the weed harvesters need approximately 12 feet of overhead clearance.
· Properties that are directly on McDill Pond are permitted to fertilize their lawn/yard two times per year and throwing/blowing leaves into the pond is prohibited. If you see these acts occurring, please call the DNR. The lake district board is unable to address these complaints individually.
· Residents have expressed interest in ordering trees to plant on their properties. We will order trees in the spring as a group to save money.
· Dock removal: Eric and Holly Schmies have volunteered to assist this year
Dredging Project:
· Dredging has officially been completed in August and all equipment has been demobilized
· Sand removal, reseeding, and remediation of the disc golf course should be completed this fall by Earth, Inc. The district has been having difficulty keeping Earth, Inc. on schedule. The Stevens Point Disc Golf Group and the Mayor have requested that the course be replaced as it was. As of now, this course is not considered a “park.” Will reach out to the Stevens Point Parks Department to see if this is an option.
· Grant reimbursement submitted by treasurer
· McDill residents have requested a post dredging bathymetric map. This will be addressed in the spring. 
2023 Fall Chemical Treatments: Procelacor treatment will be applied in at least 3 areas of the pond. There is a hold-up due to DNR technicality. As of now, date of treatment is unknown, but will likely be in October.
MuckBiotics: 
· DNR requires a general discharge permit
· All homeowners must be on 1 permit
· Information will be mailed out to each resident in the fall mailer
· $270 per bag that will need to be prepaid by each homeowner requesting the product. This will need to picked up in the spring at a training session
· Will require tracking
2023 Harvesting:
· Due to harvester rental being delivered later than anticipated, the weed harvesting fell behind.
· There will be a newly purchased weed harvester that will be delivered in 9-14 months.
· With current/outdated weed harvester, we are struggling with consistent breakdowns
· Dry, sunny conditions resulted in exponential weed growth
· Next season a solar powered fuel tank will be installed at the harvester landing which will save time and money from current fuel runs
· The lake district is still working with the city for a 2024 weed harvesting plan. No updates at this time
Limit of Panfish: Jim Stanchik has updated the lake district that lowering the limit of panfish kept while fishing has been approved and is in process to the final steps to be published. The limit will be changed from 25 panfish per day to 10 panfish per day. The size of northern pike allowed to be kept on the lake will also be updated from 26 inches to 30 inches
Financial update: Treasurer Carl Rasmussen presented the financial statement as of 09/08/2023. Carl then shared a proposed budget for 2024. Mike Phillips moved for approval of the financial report, which was seconded by Sage Stanchik and approved by all of the district members present.
Next meeting: The next annual meeting will be held on October 19th 2023 at 18:00 at Ben Franklin Jr High library. The next quarterly meeting will be held December 7th, 2023 at 18:00 at Ben Franklin Jr High library
Meeting adjourned 09/14/2023 at 20:23.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Sheila Stanchik, Interim Secretary McDill Lake District.
